MALONE CENTRAL SCHOOL DISTRICT

FRANKLIN ACADEMY HIGH SCHOOL

42 HUSKIE LANE

MALONE, NY 12953
Phone  518-483-7807
                                 September 4, 2014
Dear Parent or Guardian, 



¡Hola!  My name is Alicia Kissane and I would like to introduce myself as one of your child’s teachers this year. During this 2014-2015 school year at Franklin Academy, I will be your son/daughter’s teacher in either Spanish to Work, Spanish 2, Spanish 4 or Spanish 4Honors.  I am very eager for the school year to begin and am looking forward to getting to know all of my new students. 

This will be my ninth year teaching at Franklin Academy and I am really looking forward to another successful year.  One of the most exciting parts of teaching here for me is that I also graduated from Franklin Academy.  This means that my language learning career began and developed in the same place as your child.  It is my pleasure to be a part of your child’s learning experiences.  I am confident that our class is not only going to be a positive and valuable learning experience, but also very fun and engaging!  

Along with this letter is a copy of the Classroom Expectations I will be using this year.  To ensure that we can move through the school year smoothly and with as little complication as possible, I am asking all parents and guardians to review the Classroom Expectations with their child and for both to sign the bottom portion stating that you have reviewed it with them.  Your child should return this to me by Wednesday, September 10th.  If it is returned to me by this date your child will receive bonus points on their quiz average (what a great way to begin the year)!   

I look forward to meeting you and hope you will stop by for a visit at Open House in October.  Please feel free to contact me by phone, e-mail, or stop for a visit with any questions, concerns, or joys you would like to share or discuss.  

Muchas gracías, 

Alicia Kissane
FA Spanish I, II, IV, IVH Teacher
akissane@malonecsd.org
518-483-7807 ext. 7266

Señorita Kissane’s Classroom Procedures and Expectations
I. Materials: 

Folder OR 3 Ring Binder & Dividers (Span II- binder required), Spanish/English Dictionary (phone app can be used if it does not become misused),              Loose leaf paper, blue/black pens, a flash drive would also be useful, but not required. Spanish II students also must have an 8mm video cassette tape
II. Grading Policy
1. Quizzes = 25%

A. Quizzes usually require memorization of material such as verbs and vocabulary, but may also cover other material from class.
B. Students must keep all quizzes in a binder throughout the year.

C. Low grades on grammar quizzes may be raised by working on the appropriate computer tutorial and then taking a re-quiz.

2. Homework = 15%

A. Assignments are to be completed before arrival to class.

B. Homework must be completed on time for any reason other than an absence due to illness. 

C. At the beginning of each class, the teacher will check w/ each student to see whether or not they have completed the assignment due that day. If homework is done=100%, not done= 0%.  If the entire class has completed their homework on-time for that day, they will receive a sticker for their class on the sticker chart.  After 10 stickers the class will receive a “fiesta” involving authentic Spanish language, food, and cultural activities. 
D. Students may come in to the classroom and complete their missed homework assignments for an 65% the following day and 50% for one week following the due date. 
3. Tests = 20%
A. Tests will be based on all material covered during a unit.  

B. A review session and/or study guide will always be provided to students in advance.

C. Tests must be kept throughout the year. 
D. A pre-test will be taken at the beginning of the school year to evaluate where the student is at before beginning the school. This will not be counted toward their average.  A Post-Test will be taken at the end of the year and will be counted as a quarterly Test grade. This Post-Test is separate from the Final Exam. 
4. Verbal/Listening = 20%

A. Oral grades consist of presentations, reading aloud, listening activities.

B. Students will use the target language (Spanish) at all times with all language skills (reading, writing, listening, speaking).  Any English used in class will be subject to penalty (see Pesos/Euros).

5. Projects/Writing = 20%

A. There will be at least 2 projects per quarter

B. Late projects: -10pts for first 2 days/-25pts for remainder of the 5 week grading period.

C. Because there are few of these grades, YOU MUST MAKE THEM UP.

6. Final Grade

A. Average of 4 quarters plus the Final Exam. 
III. Pesos/Euros

*Pesos/Euros will be awarded to students for the following reasons:

-winning games     
-completing all homework assignments during a grading period                    **at the discretion of the teacher
*Pesos/Euros will be taken from students for the following reasons:

-Speaking English w/o permission   - To earn points on their Speaking/Listening grade     -
at the end of the quarter for a S/L grade                        

*At the beginning of the quarter you will be given pesos. At the end of the quarter these will be collected and counted as an oral grade.  If you have the maximum amount possible you will receive a 100.

*Out of Pesos/Euros??? If you speak English w/o permission and you do not have any, you will write an IOU with your name and number of pesos owed on a scrap of paper and give it to the teacher.  If you don’t write the IOU, the teacher will write for double the amount owed.  If you are not able to pay these back before collection time at the end of the quarter, you will receive a 0 oral grade.
IV. Spanish Night
Spanish Night is a REQUIRED activity.  You will receive several homework, project, and oral grades for your participation in Spanish Night.  If you cannot attend, you must have a note from your parent or guardian and you will be required to complete an extensive independent study unit to make up the work.  This activity is by far the most fun and popular public affair.  You won’t want to miss it!

V. Regents Exams
There is no longer a Regents requirement in foreign language. 
IV. Expectations


*All Rules of the FA Discipline code apply.  
1. Upon entering the classroom, materials should be ready and other belongings put aside.

2. FIRE DRILLS—absolutely no conversation, single file line, exit according to directions from your classroom teacher.

3. Bring all materials to class every day.  If you forget your materials, you may borrow them from me, but you will give me a personal item as a security deposit until your return all materials.  

4. Any disruption of the learning process will result in the following: 1- Verbal warning, 2 – Seat change, 3 – Office.  If you are sent out of the room due to lesson disruption, you will receive a 0 for all of the work missed.

5. Keep the classroom neat and clean.  All borrowed materials will be returned to where they belong in proper order.

6. Recycle paper and throw trash in the wastepaper basket at the end of the period only.  

7. All substitute and student teachers will be treated with respect. All material assigned during my absence by a sub will be counted as if I were there. NO EXCUSES.

8. Any work being done other than what the class is working on, will be confiscated. 

9. CHEATING- both papers are given a 0%.  The use of on-line translation tools is considered cheating.
10. Extra Help is always available.  See the teacher to set up a time which is convenient for both. Tutors may be arranged and tutorial computer programs are available in the FA library and in the computer lab (room 265).

11. The maximum number of class absences is 15.  If you exceed your limit, you may be denied credit (there is no provision for making up seat time). 

12. Should you have a question about a classroom procedure contact the teacher after class and a time will be set up to discuss the problem.  Communication is important and a problem cannot be solved if the teacher does not know about it.                                                           

**Parents/Guardians**- Should you have a question or concern, please feel free to contact me.  I am more than willing to discuss any issues. (
*Teacher Contact Info: phone: 518-483-7807, email: akissane@malonecsd.org

-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
I have read and reviewed the above Classroom Procedures and Expectations with my son/daughter.   We both understand all aspects of the Classroom Procedures and Expectations and agree to follow them.  I understand that if I should have any questions, I may contact my son/daughter’s Spanish teacher and my son/daughter understands that (s)he may also see his/her Spanish teacher with any questions.  
I also give my son/daughter permission to watch any required movie(s) which may be rated R or contain scenes of a questionable nature.  All movies being watched are a critical part of the curriculum and will be watched with the supervision and guidance of the teacher. 

_______________________________________


            ____________________________________

Parent/guardian Name - printed


               

 Student Name - printed
_______________________________________


             ____________________________________

Parent/guardian signature, Date



               
Student signature, Date
Parent/Guardian Email Address if possible ___________________________________________

